

ILLOWA Chapter of INTERNATIONAL CODE COUNCIL

Bob Buck President Bruce Crowe Vice –President Autumn Rohwer Secretary Joe Kuhlenbeck Treasurer

Minutes of October 24, 2013 Jumer's- Rock Island, IL

Call to order: 11:59 PM by President Buck.

Members Present: Bob Redecker, Tom Fitch, Charlie Hintz, Frank Ehrecke, Scott Duncombe, Bob Buck, Drake Dailey, Jared Kitterman, Denny Newell, Rober Meyer, Tony Roos, Kimberly Bradley, Bruce Crowe, Bob Neale, Autumn Rohwer, John Lasley, Tim Delathower, Jesse Diaz, Greg Marty, Tom Ayers, Glen Ayers, Brad Hauman, Chris Erickson, Greg Thorpe, Matt Alberts, Mike Galliart, Kay Moreno, Kyle Stomquist, Julie Awkerman, Robert Elsbury, Rich Slagel, Mathew Carlson, and Joe Kuhlenbeck.

Secretary Report: Minutes from August meeting were submitted; Tom Ayers moved to approve minutes and it was seconded by Greg Thorpe; none opposed.

Treasurer's Report: The financial report from August was submitted; Autumn Rohwer moved to approve the report and it was seconded by Drake Daley; none opposed.

Education Committee Report: Review of the ICC Benefit IBC Non-structural class from October 15-16th. The committee was looking for training ideas and opportunities from the group.

Old Business: Introduction of members and guests. Bruce Crowe discussed ICCA updates and their search for a lobbyist for the group. Mike Galliart discussed the progress of MidAmerican Energy's progress on the Inspector Database. Reminder by Bob Buck about the price increase in member meals at Jumer's in January. Bob Neale discussed the CDGB access for ICC Hearings, how to use CDGB access, and that November id Group C for the Green Codes. Bob Neale also gave updates on the State of Iowa's adoption of Residential Codes and a possible decision to wait until 2015 to adopt new ICC codes.

New Business: Julie Ackerman of QCHBA spoke about the Home Show, February 7-9, 2013 and will be sending out flyers and information soon. Julie Ackerman also discussed a wall bracing class that was coming up in November. Bob Neale brought Tom Ayers ICC 2012 Universal Plan Review Checklists for the group's use/adoption. Bob Buck reminded the group that elections for new officers are in December and nominations will take place at the November meeting.

Open Discussions: Frank Erhecke inquired about the adoption of the 2012 ICC codes in the City of Rock Island and if the city council has acted on it (not at this time per Tom Ayers, CBO). Frank Erhecke also brought up training concerns for the new codes and the issues surrounding skipping code cycles in a jurisdiction's adoption. Tom Ayers reminded the group that the 2012 Energy Codes are in effect per the State of Illinois and we must work together to be in compliance with the currently adopted 2009 building and residential codes. Julie Ackerman question the benefit of adopting this locally versus the state level and Tom Ayers advised that the Energy Codes were state laws, not adopted locally.

Move to adjourn by Jim Chapman and seconded by John Lasley; meeting adjourned at 12:41 hours.

Respectfully submitted: Autumn Rohwer- Secretary